
Frontline Notice: 231103-01 

Topic: Extension for Processing Legacy Evals Prior to vPC Sunset  

 

Applicable to: Air National Guard and Air Force Reserve Airmen  

 

BLUF: Legacy evals processing in vPC has been extended from 15 November 2023 to 31 

December 2023. 
 

Due to vPC log-in issues over the September and October UTAs, the utilization of vPC to 

process legacy evaluations has been extended. All legacy evaluations now must be in a “work in 

progress” status in vPC no later than 31 December 2023.  

 

With the vPC extension, Evaluation Appeals have also been extended for the MPF/FSS to submit 

on a member's behalf. Please submit Evaluation Appeals for all Guard and Reserve members 

through vPC until 31 December 2023. 

ARPC will not accept any legacy evaluations and/or evaluation appeals after 31 December 

2023. Any missing legacy evaluations after this date will require a gap report (AF Form 77). 

MPFs will need to submit gap reports to ARPC via the Ask a Question within myFSS. 

This will be the final extension. The system will be shut down after the new year. 

 

 

 


